GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 1ST FEBRUARY
AT 7.30PM IN VELINDRE VILLAGE HALL)
Present:
         Mr Andrew Jones (Chairman)
                              Mr Glenn Smith (Vice Chairman
                              Mrs K M Griffiths

                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Derek Price
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                                                        ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Andrew Jones took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting. 
     There were no declarations of interest

2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

      Apologies for absence were received from Haydn Jones & Cheryl 

      Lloyd
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th January were approved.
    4) Matters Arising         
         The poster to be put on the notice board and the article written by AJ 

         for insertion in The Messenger were both approved.


         It was agreed that the Council’s new website should have a link with 

         the following sites:-

          One Voice Wales

                                                                                                                                AJ
          Glasbury School

          AJ & DP’s training session with Nic Carter-Jones to take place on a          AJ

          Wednesday morning in the near future 

          GH expressed some surprise that Steve Butcher was talking in terms
          of making improvements to the playground as there was no new 
           money available and any new equipment would have to have been 
           purchased already or the money allocated from an existing pot. 
5) Planning Matters
Noted
6) Literature and Information received                                                  
(i) GS was already in possession of a report on the children’s 

play areas so it was decided not to take up the Council’s 

                          offer

               (ii)      AJ undertook to respond to the invitation                                     AJ

     7)   Parking Problems at Glasbury
            AJ had had futher discussions with Ann Boyle of Glasbury 

             Community Council and thy were in the process of setting up a 

             meeting with the commercial canoe operators to see what could be 

            done to alleviate the present parking problems.It was felt that 

            someone from PCC should be present and GH thought that Richard

            Hobbs would  be the most appropriate person.   

            GH reported that when PCC took over responsibility from the

            Police for on street parking matters at the end of March there would 
            be 10 “parking monitors”  throughout  Powys of which 2 would be 
            based in Hay.It was also felt that it would be helpful if  local guide 
            Books made it clear that there were only limited parking facilities 
            available in Glasbury 
     8)   Financial Matters
           The Clerk’s fees & expenses  for January amounting to £120 
            were approved.

            The annual audit or the year to 31st March 2010 had now been 

            Completed and MH was requested to put a copy of the accounts on         MH 

            the website
9) County Councillor’s Report
           GH reported that although the Council had increased the rent of it’s 

            tenants by 5.2% this would only raise £800,000pa and what was 
            needed was £38M in order to bring the properties up to standard.

            As a result many properties had already been transferred to Housing                 

            Associations.Council’s were no longer allowed to act as social 

            landlords.
            He also drew the Council’s attention to the fact that a number of 

            workshops had been arranged to discuss the future of the Bronllys

            hospital site and that the Princes Foundation had now become 

            involved

             WAG had also issued a consultation document on local development 

             rights which would enable householders to extend their properties 

             without the need for formal planning consent

      10)   AOB                                                                                                       
 AJ drew attention to a number of weaknesses in the planning process

  and in particular where  PCC failed to send out paper copies of 
  planning applications to all  interested parties – a situation which 
  would only get worse when PCC stopped sending out paper copies 

  altogether and their website became the only source for such 
  information.    


  AJ also asked the Clerk to ensure that papers were send out one week  

  in advance of the meeting.                                                                          MH 
11) Date of Next Meeting
           Tuesday 1st March in St Peters Church Hall,Glasbury

